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FRIENDS OF
VAUXHALL PARK

Minutes of the Open Meeting held on Tuesday 6th November 2018 at 8pm

Vauxhall Belle, Wyvil Road, SW8
Committee Members in Attendance:  
Present:   
Charles Vyvyan (Chair)
Jean Gaffin
Helen Holmes


Polly Freeman
Anne Rogers
Rob Kelly 
Clare Church
Tessa King-Farlow
Dan Thomas 

Liz Vyvyan
Jill Gregson

Andrew Prentice
Welcome and Apologies

Apologies were received from Charles King-Farlow and Louise Norwood.
Charles Vyvyan welcomed all to the meeting and particularly Rob Kelly and Dan Thomas who were in attendance to update on Masterplan on behalf of Lambeth Council.
Minutes of AGM 21.04.2018 and Matters Arising 
The minutes were approved by the meeting and there were no matters arising that were not covered elsewhere on the Agenda.
Update on the Masterplan
Rob Kelly introduced himself.  He has been recently appointed and is acting as the ‘client’ for the Masterplan in terms of liaising with Lambeth Council. He has a background as a strategic planner in Open Space Departments, laterly in Hammersmith and Fulham. He reported that the project has gone out to tender with contractors to be appointed in January and be on site as soon as possible after that. Timings of work will be carefully planned so as to keep as much of park open as possible whilst works going on. The intention is to have most of work completed by next summer. He is aware that the work is an update of current park heritage and usage and not a massive change in the overall use and feel of the park.   
Charles Vyvyan expressed concerns on how much has already been spent on consultants etc without any work actually being done to date. Money needs to be carefully spent and kept for the main priorities of the project as much as possible. If cuts need to be made it will probably be on reducing new planting.
Rob Kelly replied that the priority should be on getting the ‘hard’ landscaping such as railings etc. done correctly and to a high standard as these will last 100+ years whereas soft landscaping and maintenance is much shorter lifespan and can be caught up.

In response to a question about funding Charles Vyvyan confirmed that the budget would be in the region of £1 million to £1.5 million.

A question was asked regarding where the Masterplan could be viewed and potentially consulted on. Dan Thomas confirmed that a lot of consultation had already taken place with interested groups such as nursery users, dog walkers, local residents etc. Going forward, plans would not change significantly again with priorities being playground replacement, hard maintenance and a tree strategy. Charles Vyvyan requested that if there were any further comments to be made on the Masterplan by users it would be useful if they could come via the FOVP committee.
A question was asked about the existing memorial benches in the park. Rob Kelly reassured those present that all benches would remain in park and if site relocations were necessary, they would discussed with those individuals involved.  PF has contact details for bench sponsors.

A question was asked about the brick gas structure by the Fentiman Road entrance. Rob Kelly confirmed that this would be removed.  He will  give notice of when works will take place so that the surrounding plants could be safely removed first.

A question was asked about how long the works are anticipated to take. Rob Kelly replied that the playground would be first priority in the New Year and the rest of the work would be phased, hopefully for completion by end of summer 2019.

Polly Freeman raised the issue of tree maintenance – winter period is the optimum  time to do this so the work needs to be done sooner than the when the contractors will be on site. A number of others present raised concerns about safety of trees in the park currently. Dan Thomas confirmed that as part of the project there would be a full review of all trees in Park, in meantime please report to Lambeth if any seen that appear unsafe.

A local resident, Sally Warren has obtained 16 trees from Mayor of London’s Fund, some of these could potentially go in the park. Dan Thomas advised to liaise with Lambeth Trees Officer if not already in touch.
Concerns were raised about the number of homeless and drug users in the park. General discussion concluded that the best option is to contact community support officers and police on 101 if anything found to report (syringes/needles/users). The more calls logged, the faster it will become a priority area for community officers. Also use Safer Neighbourhood Team to raise issues.
Maintenance and Gardening Group
Next Gardening Group will take place on 24th November, meeting at Parco Café at 0930. Will be moving plants from Fentiman Road entrance and tidying up beds. 
Louis, the gardener is still working 5 days a week and is making a huge difference to the maintenance of the park. Thanks was extended to Lambeth by Tessa King-Farlow for providing a long hose.
AOB
Date of 2019 AGM to be confirmed but probably Saturday 6th April at Bolney Meadow.
Park works unlikely to be finished in time to allow a Summer Fair next year so more likely to run another Summer Party similar to this year’s event instead.

Easter Egg Hunt planned for Saturday 30th March 2019.

